
   

 

  

                                  PRESENTATION OF THE LORD 
                                                       2nd February 2025, Year C/1 

 

Sunday Masses:  

Saturday Vigil: 6:00pm     

Sunday: 8:30am 

 10:00am 
 

Weekday Masses:  

Monday–Friday 8:00am 

Saturday 8:30am 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  

Saturday after 8:30am Mass 
During Morning Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament. 

(Please let the Priest know.) 

 

       
Parish Office Hours: Tuesday and Thursday 9:00am – 2:00pm and Friday: 9.00am – 1:00pm 

 

Address: 12 Richmond Road, PO Box 39, Kingswood, NSW 2747     Telephone: 02 4721 4080 

Email: parish@stjosephskingswood.org    Web: www.stjosephskingswood.org    Facebook: stjosephkingswood 

Fr. Andrew Fornal OP 

Parish Priest 

 

Fr. Pawel Barszczewski OP 

Assistant Priest 

Fr. Piotr Kruk OP 

EMERGENCY PHONE: 0423 725 148 (Calls Only) 

St. JoSeph’S primary School 

 

School Office Times 
8:30am - 4:00pm - Monday to Friday 

 

Address 
94 Joseph Street 

Kingswood, NSW 2747 

 

Telephone: 4726 4200; Fax: 4731 1432 

 

www.stjosephskingswood.catholic.edu.au 
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St. JoSeph’S catholic church 
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St. Joseph’s Catholic Parish 

 

 

EXPOSITION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT 

An hour before the 8am Masses during the week 

and before the 8.30am Masses at the weekend. 

Confessions are also available during Adoration. 

Please speak to the Priest.  
 

MASS INTENTIONS 

Please speak directly to one of the Priests. 
 

BAPTISM OR MARRIAGE: 

Please speak to the Priest or ring the Parish Office. 

 

POPE FRANCIS’ FEBRUARY INTENTIONS 

For Vocations to the Priesthood and Religious 

Life 

Let us pray that the ecclesial community might 

welcome the desires and doubts of those young 

people who feel a call to serve Christ’s mission in 

the priesthood and religious life.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RECENTLY DECEASED:  

David Blake 
 

DECEASED WE PRAY FOR:  

Roger Azores, For God’s Precious Infants  
 

CHILDREN’S SACRAMENTS 2025 

Reconciliation: Thursday 10th April 

Registration & 1st Session: 2nd March 
 

First Communion: 22nd June   

Registration & 1st Session: 27th April 

 

PARISH OFFICE 

The Parish Office will be open for limited hours 

from 16th January to 11th February 2025. In an 

emergency, please ring the Parish Mobile on 0423 

725 148 or contact Fr Andrew. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LITURGICAL CELEBRATIONS / MASS INTENTIONS 

 First Reading: Malachi 3:1-4 
 

Responsorial Psalm: Who is this king of glory? It is the Lord! 
 

Second Reading: Hebrews 2:14-18 
 

Gospel: Luke 2:22-40 
 

 

VIGIL SATURDAY   

  6:00pm      † David Blake  
                         

SUNDAY  8:30am      Fr Andrew (For Good Health)       
            

10:00am     For the Parish    
          

Monday 8:00am       Week 4 in Ordinary Time Thomas Joseph (Birthday Blessings) 
 

Tuesday 8:00am      St Catherine de Ricci  † Roger Azores 
 

Wednesday 8.00am  St Agatha   Dave Fisher (For Healing) 
 

Thursday 8.00am      St Paul Miki & Comps. For Cranebrook Community 
 

Friday  8.00am      Week 4 in Ordinary Time †† For God’s Precious Infants 
  

Saturday 8.30am      St Josephine Bakhita  Mary Ritter (Healing from Injuries) 

 

 

 

      

              

            

  

  

  

  

               

              

  

WE PRAY FOR THE SICK:  Sr Louisa, Carolina Q. Alvarez, Jonathon Ansell, Tony Bogdanovic, Margaret Colville, 

Frances Gunn, Andrew & Jason Isbitski, David Jenkins, Carmel Kerr, John McCahon, Krystona McWhinnie, 

Nympha Miller, Karen Morvan, Ophelia Paraan, Shayla, Cameron Stevens, Roger Stevens, Maureen van 

Hoogenvest, David Wakeling, Mary Woodward. 
 

SICK LIST: Due to privacy laws, if you have anyone for the sick list, please contact the Parish Office to fill in a form and update 

it at the end of each month to keep the names on the sick list.  
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St. Joseph’s Catholic Parish 

 

SECOND COLLECTION:         Envelopes: $620 

      Loose:         $460 

            Smart Facility: $Not/Available 

                              Carpet Donations: $4901.10 

 

SMART DONATION FACILITIES 

Donations from the two Smart terminals at the door 

go towards the 2nd Collection. Donations from the 

Smart terminal near the creche go towards Special 

Project Donations.  
 

Our Special Project Donations are now going towards 

Carpet for the Church. Thank you for your ongoing 

support and generosity. 

 

BIBLE STUDY 

Every Wednesday at 9.15am in the Parish Hall. All are 

most welcome.   

 

PARISH LUNCH 

Every 2nd Wednesday of the month at 12 noon. Our 

next Lunch will be Wednesday 12th February at St. 

Mary’s Band Club. All are most welcome. 

 

PARISH MEMBERSHIP FORM 

If you are new to our Parish, have not 

registered or want to update your 

information, please use the QR Code. 

 
 

PARKING NOTICE 

We ask that people attending 8.30am Mass would exit 

via Joseph Street allowing 10am Mass goers access to 

the Main Gate on Richmond Road. 

Please leave parking near the Church for the disabled. 

 

DIOCESAN DAY OF PRAYER FOR THE SICK 

A World Day of Prayer for the Sick, including the 

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick, will be held at 

11am on Tuesday 11 February 2025 at St Patrick’s 

Church, Mary, Queen of the Family Parish, Blacktown. 

All are welcome, including those who may be sick, 

and those who care for the sick and dying and health 

care professionals. RSVPs are required by 6 February 

2025 via parracatholic.org/world-day-prayer-feb11   

 

MISSION ENHANCEMENT SOUL FOOD  

The Mission Enhancement Team’s Soul Food Podcast 

features life & faith stories of people from our 

diocesan family. Listen for FREE via our website on:  

www.parracatholic.org/resources/soul-food   

 

MEDJUGORIE PILGRIMAGE 

1st to 9th April 2025. Chaplain is Fr Neil Bulathsinhala. 

Tour includes Daily Mass, Confessions, Rosary & 

Evening Program. See the flyer on the noticeboard for 

more information. 

 

MAGI PILGRIMAGES 2025 

Magi Pilgrimages are organising the following Jubilee 

Pilgrimages for 2025: 1. Streams of Mercy (May); 2. 

Italy and Poland (May); 3. Marian Shrines (June); 4. 

Shrines of Our Lady (August); 5. Pilgrimage of Hope 

(October). For itineraries and bookings call 1300 721 

561 or email pilgrimage@magiholidays.com.au 

 

NATURAL FERTILITY CREIGHTON MODEL   

Are you looking for help to track your fertility cycle? 

Come and explore the Creighton Model FertilityCare 

System – a Natural, Effective, Healthy and Scientific 

approach to achieve/space/avoid pregnancy or 

monitor women's health. Engaged and married 

couples, single women and those wanting to know 

more about their menstrual cycles are welcome to 

attend. This free introductory session to be held on 

Wednesday 19th February from 7:15-8:15pm via Zoom 

is valued at $125. For more information, contact 

catherine.bourne@parracatholic.org or 0400 427 605.  

 

SAFEGUARDING TRAINING 

Safeguarding Mandatory Training. 

Under the Children’s Guardian Act 2019 and the 

NSW Child Safe Standards all volunteers are required 

to have completed their Safeguarding Training. 
 

Modules 1-3 – These Modules are for new Volunteers 

who have not completed any safeguarding Training. 

The next session of face-to-face Training will be 

held on 22nd February at Holy Family Parish, 

Emerton. 
 

Modules 4/5 – Renewal for those who completed 

Modules 1-3 two years ago. 

The next session of face-to-face Training will be 

held on 3rd May at Holy Family Parish, Emerton 
 

For the direct link to training dates and to register:  

https://parracatholic.org/connect/?series=safeguardin

g-training 
 

 

To complete the modules online go to 

https://learning.safeguarding.org.au   
 

For any questions, please email Maria Kervin, at  

maria.kervin@parracatholic.org 

 

Parish and the diocese   

 

 

 

 

https://parracatholic.org/world-day-prayer-feb11
mailto:pilgrimage@magiholidays.com.au
mailto:catherine.bourne@parracatholic.org
https://parracatholic.org/connect/?series=safeguarding-training
https://parracatholic.org/connect/?series=safeguarding-training
https://learning.safeguarding.org.au/
mailto:maria.kervin@parracatholic.org
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St. Joseph’s Catholic Parish 

 

POPE  FRANCIS’ ANGELUS 

Sunday 26th January 2025 
 

Dear brothers and sisters,  

 

This Sunday, the Evangelist Luke presents Jesus to us 

in the synagogue in Nazareth, the town where He 

grew up. He reads the passage from the prophet 

Isaiah announcing the Messiah's evangelizing and 

liberating mission. He then says, in the general 

silence: ‘Today this Scripture has been fulfilled’ 

(cf. Lk 4:21). 

Let us Imagine the surprise and dismay of Jesus' 

fellow citizens, who knew Him as the carpenter 

Joseph's son and would never have imagined that He 

could present himself as the Messiah. 

It was bewildering. Yet this is precisely how it was: 

Jesus proclaims that, by His presence, ‘a year 

acceptable to the Lord’ (v. 19) has come. It is the glad 

tidings for all and in a special way for the poor, for the 

captives, for the blind, for the oppressed (cf. v. 18). 

That day, in Nazareth, Jesus confronted His 

interlocutors with a choice about His identity and 

mission. No one in the synagogue could help but 

wonder: is He only the carpenter's son who arrogates 

to Himself a role that does not belong to Him, or is He 

truly the Messiah, sent by God to save the people from 

sin and all evil? 

The Evangelist tells us that the Nazarenes failed to 

recognize the Lord's anointed one in Jesus. They 

thought they knew Him too well, and this, instead of 

facilitating the opening of their minds and hearts, 

prevented them from doing so, like a veil obscuring 

the light. 

Sisters and brothers, this event, with the due analogies, 

also happens for us today. We too are challenged by 

the presence and words of Jesus; we too are called to 

recognize in Him the Son of God, our Saviour. But it 

may happen to us, as it did to His countrymen, to 

think that we already know Him, that we already 

know everything about Him, that we have grown up 

with Him, in school, in the parish, in catechism, in a 

country with a Catholic culture... And so, for us too, 

He is a Person who is close, indeed perhaps even ‘too’ 

close. 

But let us try to ask ourselves: do we sense the unique 

authority with which Jesus of Nazareth speaks? Do 

we recognize that He is the bearer of a proclamation 

of salvation that no one else can give us? And I, do I 

feel in need of this salvation? Do I feel that I too am in 

some way poor, imprisoned, blind, oppressed? Then,  

 

only then, ‘the year of grace’ will be for me! 

Let us turn confidently to Mary, Mother of God and 

our Mother, to help us recognize Jesus. 

______________________________ 

 

 

After the Angelus 

 

Dear brothers and sisters! 

 

The ongoing conflict in Sudan, which began in April 

2023, is causing the most serious humanitarian crisis 

in the world, with dramatic consequences in South 

Sudan too. I am close to the peoples of both countries 

and I invite them to fraternity, solidarity, to avoid any 

kind of violence and not to allow themselves to be 

exploited. I renew my appeal to those who are at war 

in Sudan for them to put an end to hostilities and to 

agree to sit at the negotiating table. I urge the 

international community to do all it can to get the 

necessary humanitarian aid to the displaced people 

and to help the belligerents find paths to peace soon. 

I look with concern at the situation in Colombia, 

particularly to the Catatumbo region, where clashes 

between armed groups have claimed many civilian 

lives and displaced more than thirty thousand people. 

I express my closeness to them and pray for them. 

Today is World Leprosy Day. I encourage all those 

who work on behalf of those afflicted by this disease 

to continue their efforts, also helping those who heal 

to be reintegrated into society.  

Tomorrow is the International Day of 

Commemoration in Memory of the Victims of the 

Holocaust: 80 years have passed since the liberation 

of the Auschwitz concentration camp. The horror of 

the extermination of millions of Jews and people of 

other faiths during those years can neither be 

forgotten nor denied. I remember the talented 

Hungarian poet Edith Bruck, who lives in Rome. She 

suffered because of all of that... Today, if you want, 

you can listen to her on the programme ‘Che tempo 

che fa’. She is a good woman. We also remember 

many Christians, among them many martyrs. I renew 

my appeal for everyone to work together to eradicate 

the scourge of anti-Semitism, along with all forms of 

discrimination and religious persecution. Let us build 

a more fraternal, more just world, together. Let us 

educate young people to have a heart open to all, 

following the logic of fraternity, forgiveness and 

peace. 

Please don't forget to pray for me. Arrivederci! 

Catholic Church in the World 

 

 

 

 

 

 


